MINUTES

ASAA Executive Meeting

Thursday, February 22, 2007

Percy Page Centre

Room 8 – 9 a.m.


In Attendance:
Dwayne Sheehan, President 

John Paton, Executive Director


Ian MacGillivray, Vice President 

Lynda Bourak, Assistant Executive Director


Barb Young, Executive Member at Large
Amy Malcolm, Administrative Assistant


Sasha Levasseur, Director of Athletics


Maurice Richard, Director of Athletics 


Meeting put into session at 9:00 by Dwayne Sheehan



1.0 Adoption of the agenda as circulated.

It was moved and seconded that the agenda be accepted as circulated. 

MOTION CARRIED

2.0 Adoption of the minutes from the Executive Meeting of January 25, 2007
It was moved and seconded that the minutes of January 25, 2007 be accepted as circulated.
MOTION CARRIED
Discussion: Starting at the next meeting, there will be a motion of adoption for web minutes.

Action Item: Put motion to adopt web minutes on the March agenda.
3.0 Financial

3.1 Financial statements to February 21, 2007

It was moved and seconded that the financial statements to February 21, 2007 be accepted as circulated. 
MOTION CARRIED

Note: John is looking towards consolidating term deposits and switching to an account with better interest without exposing the association to undue risk.
 
4.0 Reports
4.1 Staff 

John
Pleased to report that John Mayell has been accepted into the Alberta Sports Hall of Fame in the Pioneer category. 

On the 19th of March, Don Horne will be in Calgary with John to meet with some sponsors. Further meetings will occur in Edmonton and area on March 20 and 21.

Information on the Canada Sports Friendship Exchange was circulated; the information should be considered for distribution to our schools.

John noted that the location of the AGM will likely be moved for cost saving purposes. He will keep the Executive informed as he completes negotiations in coming weeks.
 
John and Lynda have met with representatives of ASPRWF and have developed a coaching survey which will assist both the ASRPWF and ASAA understand how to best serve schools with regard to coaching matters. 

John has received information on the following two items from the NFHS Citizenship Committee meeting that he recently attended:


- DVD “Dying to Belong” about hazing would be good for us to look at. 
- A group called LGBT (Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, and Transgender) made a 

presentation, looking at working with the NFHS to create a safe space for 

students in the above noted categories - to help them feel comfortable in school 

athletic settings. 

The “Executive Committee Authority” from Michigan Association was presented to the Executive. It includes a statement at the beginning of each set of minutes outlining policy, procedure and regulations. The Executive may consider something similar, but tailored to ASAA’s needs in the future.

Lynda
Athletic Director Handbook – The production of the athletic director’s handbook that John presented at last HPEC pre-conference session has been delayed. The company that originally committed to doing the project has backed out and a new company will be sought out.

Action Item: A note regarding this issue will be placed in the newsletter. 

4.2 Executive


Barb
Attended a good conference in Las Vegas put on by USA coaches. 

5.0 Business arising
5.1 Staffing update (in camera)

5.2 Hall of Fame committee update

Kelle Hansen, Debbie Yanota, and John Semkuley have agreed to be on the Hall of Fame Selection Committee.

5.3 Sponsorship Fundraising update: sponsors; program printing costs; hosting fee; travel support. 

We have written agreements with Milk, Subway, Morgex, and United Cycle. Don is securing meetings with other prospective sponsors for his March sales trip. Concern was raised regarding having a post-secondary institute as a sponsor.

A letter from a member school outlining concerns about sponsorship and hosting was reviewed. 
The executive discussed waiving the hosting fee that is currently in place.
It was moved and seconded to waive the host fees for the 2006-2007 fiscal year and eliminating them thereafter.
MOTION CARRIED

Action Item: John to come up with some host funding suggestions for the next Executive meeting, with the understanding that the numbers may change based on the success of sponsor recruitment. 
5.4 NCCP Teacher resource development: survey of Executive 2 p.m. 

Lisa Dickner circulated a NCCP survey and asked the executive to complete it. An online survey is being sent out to schools as discussed in the staff report 4.1.

5.5 Grade 9’s & inconsistencies

The Executive feels the philosophy regarding policy and when/when not to include grade nines in ASAA sports is inconsistent. It was suggested to always include grade nines in team sports.

Action Item: Staff to work with Executive to develop a Notice of Motion to include grade nines in ASAA team sports for all schools that have onsite grade nines. This is not intended to apply to individual sports.

5.6 International Exchange students

BCSS could not give a definitive answer as to why their association only approves certain exchange programs. It would be helpful to have criteria to reference regarding approval of exchange programs; however, the staff will use BCSS policy as a template for an Alberta policy.

Action Item: Staff to use BCSS policy as a template for an Alberta Policy.

5.7 NFHS Student Leadership Conference – July 2007

The NFHS is reserving 12 spots for Canadian high school athletes to attend the NFHS Student Leadership Conference, and local expenses will be covered. It was discussed that part of the cost of the teacher-chaperone could be covered by the ASAA.
Action item: John to indicate to NFHS an interest in sending one Alberta teacher chaperone and 
two students to attend the 2007 conference. At the ASAA end, cost subsidy for Alberta teacher representatives will be considered at a future Executive meeting.

5.8 Registration in ExNet

The registration policy needs to be clearer as to why schools must register teams even if the teams won’t go to provincials. The executive agreed that policy must clearly state that registration is required to confirm athlete eligibility and that after the registration deadlines, a list of registered teams will be circulated. Teams not on this list would not be able to continue to compete until they are registered.
Deadlines may need to be reconsidered in order to give schools adequate time to register their teams. 

Action Item: There will be a Notice of Motion brought to the AGM to amend the registration policies.

5.9 Snow removal: Sexsmith request

It was moved and seconded that the Sexsmith School’s request for reimbursement of janitorial and snow removal expenses only be approved. 
MOTION CARRIED

5.10 St. Paul Regional High School curling request

The executive reviewed a letter from St. Paul Regional High, the 2007 curling host, requesting some financial support for the cost of printing programs in light of the new sponsorship restrictions.
 
It was moved and seconded to provide $500 to both the curling and track and field hosts to help cover the costs of printing the championship programs.
MOTION CARRIED 
(Sasha abstained)

Action Item: To also advise the track and field host that they will be receiving $500 to help offset program printing costs.

6.0 New business

6.1 Presentation: Interested Parent (parent, re club programs) 10:00 a.m.

A parent of student athletes addressed her perspective on issues of unfair competition within the schools, particularly relating to club athletes taking spots on schools teams. It was explained to her that the concerns she raised are frequently acknowledged by the ASAA Executive and member schools, but there is no direction to modify ASAA policies at this time. 
6.2 ASAA Strike position statement

John circulated the ASAA’s position during a strike as developed by a previous Executive Committee. No changes to the position were proposed at this time.


6.3 SHSAA/U of A Wrestling issue

The Executive discussed complications that arose regarding the sanctioning of a University of Alberta wrestling tournament and the SHSAA student registrations.

6.4 Late registration fee reduction

Discussion took place regarding the current maximum late registration fee being $1,500 if a school has three late teams on the same date. The Executive felt that a maximum of $500 per deadline is a reasonable penalty. 

Action Item: Develop a Notice of Motion to make the maximum late registration fee $500 total per school, per deadline.

6.5 Club Programs 

Related to but not arising from the discussion with the parent noted in 6.1, the executive discussed the ongoing concern from schools that students in club programs are filling school teams and at times dominating ASAA championships as well as denying non-club athletes a chance to represent their school. 

6.6 Individual sports 

It was discussed that some of the ASAA sanctioned individual sports are not really school sports per se. A high school sport suggests that the athletes compete and train with the school team, and this is not always the case for sports such as golf, wrestling and at times badminton and track. The executive would like board feedback at the APM.


Action Item: Add to APM agenda for December 2007.

6.7 Championship entry fees

Since the Calgary zone hosts many provincial championships through CSHSAA rather than through individual schools, it was suggested to be more flexible in entry fees and allow part of the registration fee to go towards paying minor officials in volleyball. 
The executive agreed that the CSHSAA can allocate a portion of the registration fee towards paying minor officials.


6.8 Notices of Motion

The executive and staff reviewed the Executive Notices of Motion that would be submitted for review at this years’ AGM. These will be further developed in coming weeks.

6.9 Provincial representation: Executive/staff

Executive/Staff representation to upcoming provincials was discussed. 
7.0 Next Meeting: 
April 19, 2007 Edmonton
8.0 Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 3:20 p.m.
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